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BY EMAIL lgbti@humanrights.gov.au





26 November





Dear Judge Branson





The comments offered in the accompanying submission are limited to consideration of male (“gay”) and female (“lesbian”) homosexual and bisexual persons in regard to the consultation.





In addition to responding to specific issues, there is also general discussion of the attitude of Judaism towards the practice of homosexuality.





It is important that this be expressed, since from the “orientation” of the submission one could infer an assumption that the practice of homosexuality is morally legitimate and all that remains is to install this ethic throughout Australian society. Judaism’s position on this is unchanged over more than three millennia. Homosexual practice remains a moral wrong alongside adultery, incest and bestiality. The same G-d prohibited them all at Mount Sinai. As I note, Sweden has “proceeded” to incestuous marriage. This shows how cutting away one mooring of civilization leads to the severance of another.





The word “homophobic” is deeply objectionable and in my view should be altered in documents of the AHRC. It suggests that an opposition even to the practice of homosexuality on moral and religious grounds is pathological. The term “phobia” connotes an irrational fear. This is absurd when applied to the world religions. We remember how the former Soviet regime placed dissidents in mental hospitals. Indeed the suffix “phobic” is intended to incite hostility towards those who are so labelled, even when their views are the result of conscious and balanced acceptance of a millennia-long moral tradition.





The reiterated rejection of homosexual practice does not imply disregard for the human being with homosexual impulses or tendencies, as with all the other struggles humanity individually or collectively faces. This should emerge in the Submission.





I have been authorized by the President of the Organization of Rabbis of Australasia to present this submission in my official capacity as Chair of the Social Policy Committee of the Organization of Rabbis of Australasia.





Yours Sincerely,











Rabbi Dr Shimon Cowen,


Chair, Social Policy Committee, Organization of Rabbis of Australasia


Director, Institute for Judaism and Civilization











